
1 
 

 

w/e 10.01.25 
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Dear WBS families 

Firstly, we would like to extend our warmest wishes for a very Happy New Year to all 
our WBS families. We hope you had a delightful Christmas holiday. Despite the 
challenging weather conditions this week, we have enthusiastically commenced 
2025! 

This week, we have shared numerous wonderful pictures from the ski trip to the 
beautiful Andorra. The students have excelled themselves, making the staff 
extremely proud by stepping out of their comfort zones. Many had not flown on an 
aircraft or skied on snow before, so their progress has been truly commendable. 

Our new PTA met this week to discuss strategies for increasing fundraising efforts 
for the school, as well as providing more events and activities for the wider 
community to enjoy. If you were unable to attend the meeting but would like to get 
involved, please email me, and I will add you to the mailing list. 

X (formerly known as Twitter) remains our primary social media platform. However, 
we understand that many parents use Facebook, so we have established an official 
school Facebook page. This page will mirror the messages and celebrations shared 
on X. Please look out for this and start following us! 

Mrs Mincher, Acting Deputy Headteacher 
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Dear WBS Families 

A very happy New Year to you all! 

• Y11 Consultation evening on Thursday  

• Students to attend school on snow days if it is safe to do so 

• Ensure students are on time to school 

• Andorra ski trip went well 

• Book meetings to see staff in advance 

Year 11 Consultation Evening 

Thursday 16th January 3.30 – 6.00. Please see additional information in The Spotlight about 

how to book appointments etc. 

 

Snow Days 

Despite the school being open, all school buses running, all teaching staff being in school 

and the snow being really quite minimal (especially by late morning), many students did not 

make it into school on Monday 6th January. There will be plenty of legitimate personal 

circumstances meaning that keeping your child off school was absolutely the right choice, 

and I don’t question these decisions made with the safety of your children at heart 

especially within a rural context. However, can I ask that should we find ourselves in this 

situation again where there has been snowfall but the school is open, that you send your 

child into school if you possibly can, or as soon as the snow has melted – I am more than 

happy for students to come in in dribs and drabs during the day as the snow melts – 

especially those that can walk to school safely. 

 

Punctuality 

Students should arrive to school between 8.30 and 8.40. It is extremely frustrating to us 

how late our school buses can be and I want to reassure parents that we are raising this 

dissatisfaction with the bus companies on a regular basis. Please can I ask that students 

who walk to school or who are driven by car to school are on site in good time so that we 

can have a prompt start to the school day. Really appreciate your support with this and 

thank you to those families that already get their children to school on time every day. 

 

Ski trip 

The ski trip to Andorra has been hugely successful. Student conduct has been exemplary 

and staff and students have had a fantastic time. A huge thank you to Mrs Thomas for 

overseeing the trip, to the staff who contributed to the success of the trip and the students 

who made the trip such a pleasure.  

 

Parental meetings 

There are times when families quite understandably want immediate access to school staff. 

Schools are really the only remaining public service where people expect to see a member 

of staff immediately without making an appointment. Please can I ask that to avoid 

disappointment and frustration, you make an appointment in advance, with the appropriate 

member of staff before arriving in school expecting to see them on the spot. As in most 

workplaces, staff appreciate a ‘heads up’ on the content of an upcoming meeting so that 

they are well prepared – this also helps to make the meeting more productive for you too. 

 

Best wishes 

Mrs Shaw 

Acting Headteacher  
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Important Letter for Year 11 Parents 

Dear Parent/Guardian 

Further to the recent Year 11 full report that was issued and emailed to parents and 
students in December, we are writing to you to advise that our face to face Year 11 
Parents Evening is taking place on the 16th January in school from 3.30pm to 
6.00pm. The booking system is now live and will close on Wednesday 15th January 
at 10am to allow time to print appointment schedules.  We have invited our local 
colleges to come in to provide information for parents and students who are yet to 
decide on their next steps for after Year 11. Parents and students are therefore 
invited to go and visit the stalls before or after teacher appointments to get any 
information you may need. They will be set up near to the school reception and sign 
in desks. 

To access the booking system please use your Arbor Parent Portal or Arbor App. 
Please ignore appointments for previous school years on the booking area and only 
book appointments with your child's current teachers for the academic year 2024/5. 

We very much value your attendance, so that you can be kept up to date with the 
progress your son/daughter is making and how further improvement can be 
achieved. Our intention is to try and ensure that all parents can attend the evening, 
but we understand that with the short notice there may be work commitments and 
exceptional circumstances that sometimes prevent this. If this is the case, please 
contact wbs-reception@wbs.318education.co.uk and we will ensure you are able to 
communicate with your child's teacher.  

If you have any problems logging in to your Arbor Parent Portal or Arbor App – 
please click here for assistance - Troubleshooting login issues - why can't I log in to 
my school's Parent Portal or Arbor App? – Arbor Help Centre (arbor-
education.com) 

The system allows you to book appointments with your child’s subject teachers at 
times to suit you. May we please ask that you leave 5 minutes between your 
appointments to ensure you have enough time to get to your next appointment on 
time as staff will be situated on all three floors of the building. 

On arrival, please head to your child's House table to sign in and collect your 
appointment schedule. 

Should you need any further assistance with making your appointments, please 
don't hesitate to contact our Student Services Department via email on wbs-
info@wbs.318education.co.uk or alternatively please call reception. 

Kind regards 

Student Services Department 

 

 

mailto:wbs-reception@wbs.318education.co.uk
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fsupport.arbor-education.com%2fhc%2fen-us%2farticles%2f115002810985-Troubleshooting-login-issues-why-can-t-I-log-in-to-my-school-s-Parent-Portal-or-Arbor-App-%3f_ga%3d2.134359154.2065420316.1698154450-894531411.1677487767&c=E,1,-P6mtuFXmz3lzqlV40OGfmCC5IOnoLemZRjbIZ6ktucf-adIQGGcqKX1SFbbcmBoUNLMzXVuV7PSsmAbqW3CqabDAIXQIHB_FG2A6PWURkKt_xGhYOIiRD-qiA,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fsupport.arbor-education.com%2fhc%2fen-us%2farticles%2f115002810985-Troubleshooting-login-issues-why-can-t-I-log-in-to-my-school-s-Parent-Portal-or-Arbor-App-%3f_ga%3d2.134359154.2065420316.1698154450-894531411.1677487767&c=E,1,-P6mtuFXmz3lzqlV40OGfmCC5IOnoLemZRjbIZ6ktucf-adIQGGcqKX1SFbbcmBoUNLMzXVuV7PSsmAbqW3CqabDAIXQIHB_FG2A6PWURkKt_xGhYOIiRD-qiA,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fsupport.arbor-education.com%2fhc%2fen-us%2farticles%2f115002810985-Troubleshooting-login-issues-why-can-t-I-log-in-to-my-school-s-Parent-Portal-or-Arbor-App-%3f_ga%3d2.134359154.2065420316.1698154450-894531411.1677487767&c=E,1,-P6mtuFXmz3lzqlV40OGfmCC5IOnoLemZRjbIZ6ktucf-adIQGGcqKX1SFbbcmBoUNLMzXVuV7PSsmAbqW3CqabDAIXQIHB_FG2A6PWURkKt_xGhYOIiRD-qiA,,&typo=1
mailto:wbs-info@wbs.318education.co.uk
mailto:wbs-info@wbs.318education.co.uk
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School Choir  

Choir rehearsals will start Thursday after 

school 3.20-4pm. Everyone welcome!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to sign up for Duke of 

Edinburgh? 

Deadline for signing up for the 

bronze or silver DofE expeditions is 

this Sunday. Deposit needs to be 

paid on school gateway, and the 

online form needs to be completed. 
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Facebook page for imporoved 

communication! 

 
We are pleased to announce the creation of a Facebook page for 

parents who utilise this social media platform. Although it may require 

some time to reach the same level of success as our ‘X’ account 

@WBS_School, which currently has over 1,500 followers, we plan to 

use Facebook in conjunction with X to communicate with our WBS 

families. Additionally, we will share updates on school activities and 

events through both platforms. 
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Last Week Performances Celebrations & 
Rewards 

From church services to the dance 

and musical extravaganza, the WBS 

Oscars recognizing students for their 

exceptional ATL achievements, and, 

of course, some amazing Christmas 

jumpers! 
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The gorgeous sausage 

dog ‘Pepper’ Took 

centre stage at the year 

10 Oscars!  
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WBS Oscars! 

 

 

We look forward 

to seeing all of 

the ATL Scores 

this half term – 

hard work, effort 

and motivation 

towards learning 

we be rewarded. 
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The Sixth Form and ILM Year 11 students 

had a wonderful time at Xscape. They 

thoroughly enjoyed the experience! 

 

 

 

William Brookes School  

Respect       Excellence     Friendship 
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Ski Trip to the beautiful 

Andorra 
We extend our heartfelt gratitude to Mrs Thomas and her team—

Mr. Beard, Mrs. Moran, Miss Sands, Mr. Wilson, and Mrs. Birt—for 

providing our students with an exceptional experience on the slopes. I am sure lots of 

students have now got the bug to ski… School visits are so important to open our young 

people to the big world we live in! 

#teamWBS  
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Useful information of up-and-coming things in school 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 DT Food Practical exam will run over the following dates:  

  

 

SEND homework club: 

SEND parents should have received an 

email with the option to sign their child up. 

Homework club will be held in the library. 

The sessions are as follows:    

             

• Monday Year 7 & 9    

• Tuesday Year 8 & 10    

• Wednesday Year 7 & 10         

• Thursday Year 8 & 9    

 
Provisional Practice Timetable for year 11 & 13 students. 

Formal communication will follow.  

Date 

Start 

Time Assessable Duration 

Mon, 24 Feb 2025 09:00 English Language 1 1hr45 

Mon, 24 Feb 2025 13:15 Biology 1hr15/30 

Tue, 25 Feb 2025 09:00 Maths Non Calc  1hr30 

Tue, 25 Feb 2025 13:15 Physics  1hr15/30 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 09:00 History B 1hr50 

There will be staff in the library to help support 

students completing home learning tasks. Please 

ensure your son/daughter comes prepared to 

complete home learning. If they do not have 

tasks to complete Mrs Aston will make parental 

contact.  
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Wed, 26 Feb 2025 09:00 French Writing 1hr15/20 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 09:00 Sports Studies B 1hr30 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 09:00 Business B 1hr45 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 13:15 Food Prep & Nutrition D 1hr30 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 13:15 Geography D 1hr30 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 13:15 History D 1hr50 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 13:15 Sports Studies D 1hr30 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 13:15 Health & Social 1hr30 

Wed, 26 Feb 2025 13:15 Computer Science 1hr20 

Thu, 27 Feb 2025 09:00 English Literature 1hr30 

Thu, 27 Feb 2025 13:15 Sports Studies A 1hr30 

Thu, 27 Feb 2025 13:15 Spanish Writing A 1hr15/20 

Thu, 27 Feb 2025 13:15 Design & Technology 1hr30 

Thu, 27 Feb 2025 13:15 Geography A 1hr30 

Thu, 27 Feb 2025 13:15 History A 1hr50 

Thu, 27 Feb 2025 13:15 Psychology A 1hr30 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 09:00 Maths Calculator  1hr30 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 13:15 Food Prep & Nutrition C 1hr30 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 13:15 Geography C 1hr30 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 13:15 History C 1hr50 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 13:15 Dance 1hr30 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 13:15 Psychology C 1hr30 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 13:15 Spanish Writing C 1hr20 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 13:15 Drama 1hr30 

Fri, 28 Feb 2025 13:15 Business C 1hr45 

Mon, 03 Mar 2025 09:00 Chemistry  1hr15/30 

Tue, 04 Mar 2025 09:00 MFL Listening/Reading 
 

    

  
 
  

Date 

Start 

Time Assessable Duration 
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Mon, 03 Mar 2025 11:30 KS5 Physics 1 1hr30 

Tue, 04 Mar 2025 09:00 KS5 English Lit 1 2hr 

Tue, 04 Mar 2025 09:00 KS5 Chemistry 1 1hr30 

Tue, 04 Mar 2025 11:30 KS5 Maths Stats & Mechs 1hr30 

Wed, 05 Mar 2025 09:00 KS5 Psychology 2hrs 

Wed, 05 Mar 2025 09:00 KS5 Physics 1 1hr30 

Wed, 05 Mar 2025 11:30 KS5 Maths Stats & Mechs 1hr30 

Thu, 06 Mar 2025 09:00 KS5 Philosophy 3hr 

Thu, 06 Mar 2025 9:00 KS5 History 1 2hr30 

Thu, 06 Mar 2025 9:00 KS5 Geography 1 2hr15 

Thu, 06 Mar 2025 09:00 KS5 Biology 1 1hr30 

Fri, 07 Mar 2025 9:00 KS5 History 1 2hr30 

Fri, 07 Mar 2025 9:00 KS5 Geography 1 2hr15 

Fri, 07 Mar 2025 09:00 KS5 Biology 2 1hr30 

Fri, 07 Mar 2025 13:15 KS5 English Lit 2 1hr 

Fri, 07 Mar 2025 13:15 KS5 Chemistry 1 1hr30 

 

Careers and Post 16 opportunities 
WORK EXPERIENCE WITH THE NHS. 

Information for students, who are interested in a career in healthcare and who would like to 

undertake a week of valuable work experience. 
  

We are excited to announce the launch of our new work experience programme at Midlands 

Partnership University NHS Foundation Trust. 
  

The “Introduction to NHS Health Careers” will be an interactive and informative 5-day 

programme aimed at students in Years 10 – 13. 

  

The programme will be available on the following dates and students are invited to apply for one 

week only (it will be the same programme for each week). 
  

Week 1: 23rd June to 27th June 2025 
Week 2: 30th June to 4th July 2025 
  

The venue for both dates will be at: - 
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Midlands Partnership University NHS Foundation Trust 
St George’s Hospital, 
Corporation Street, 
Stafford, ST16 3SR. 
  

Each week will showcase a range of job roles within the NHS. 
  

Expert Healthcare Staff will be joining us from a variety of teams from across the Trust, including 

medical, nursing, allied health professionals, psychology, pharmacy and more.   
  

We are also excited for students to engage in interactive activities in our new simulation suite, 

hosted by our professionals. 
  

Places are limited and there is an application and shortlisting process. 
  

Please click on the link below to apply. 
  

Introduction to NHS Health Careers Application Form   
  
Deadline date for Applications is Friday 21st February 2025. 
  

Please contact workexperience@mpft.nhs.uk if you have any questions. 
  

*Please note that no other work experience applications will be accepted 

for placements during these two weeks.* 

  

Kind Regards  

The Work Experience Team 

Midlands Partnership University NHS Foundation Trust 
Trust Headquarters | Corporation Street | Stafford | ST16 3SR  

  

 
 

WORK EXPERIENCE WITH LANYON BOWDLER 
 

  

If students would like to apply for work experience at Lanyon Bowdler, it is important that they follow 

the correct procedure - please send CV and covering letter to work.experience@lblaw.co.uk 

  

Applications for a placement in 2025 are open. Placements last for one week and dates and office 

locations will be discussed with candidates who are successful in being offered an interview. The 

deadline for 2025 applications is 4pm on 15 January 2025. 

  

For more information please visit https://www.lblaw.co.uk/about-us/careers/work-experience/   

  

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fforms.office.com%2fe%2fH8MiiAZ5Gb&c=E,1,52jJhkG3YZsdHZl4u2j_O1C-o2aH_0dO5WHo-muFnAN2UXps3BgzrFZSX_KC-rmv17nYdTChRCLIJOKpedezaXJyYx-vK1S7gm-W8avYbITe&typo=1
mailto:workexperience@mpft.nhs.uk
mailto:work.experience@lblaw.co.uk
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.lblaw.co.uk%2fabout-us%2fcareers%2fwork-experience%2f&c=E,1,X-HNrSTiqA4885Usdiyclj0Hq3YvNij9wo-LXOkR14cMQ0f1expPt3XOKRAaCo7Kluoc3PWJ2GBfbbJXQXDPPW_3FaOv4H1Ri0_ElVpGhMyx2GQAGv7E9WL6Bw,,&typo=1&ancr_add=1
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We have a podcast which students might find useful: Work Experience at Lanyon Bowdler - Tips for 

Applying and What to Expect, which can be listened to here: https://bit.ly/3NOTbB3 

  

  

 

 

 

Muller’s Apprenticeship Adverts are now live! Adverts will close February 28th and 

interviews & Assessment Centre's will take place between March-April. We are holding an 

Open Evening Event at our Telford site on January 21st 5:30-7:30pm. We will be inviting 

potential internal and external candidates to come and speak to us about our 

apprenticeships, have a tour of the site to see what we do, make sure the environment is 

the right place for them to work before they apply for one of our programmes. The link to 

sign up to the Open Evening can be found  here: https://forms.office.com/e/WU0SbEsAdc 

 

Events for January 2025 – Please check on each website that the events 

are still going ahead. 

 

Telford College 

 

01952 642237 (Student Services team) 

www.telfordcollege.ac.uk 

14 January 2025 

Taster Event – Nail Technology 

5.15pm — 8.15pm 

Wellington Campus 

 

22 January 2025 

Open event 

5.00pm — 7.30pm 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fbit.ly%2f3NOTbB3&c=E,1,QHNd3DXI9EwT0ZZLc1c80twV-BZHCaMLBO51q7JewypU0-qo-s3c6ECVnzaVV4dfbMaC8-rQB9mtHgAjHK7oATn02W-8RGjtCT23KrhKZZxDPJVKQYKLhi2O&typo=1&ancr_add=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fforms.office.com%2fe%2fWU0SbEsAdc&c=E,1,KvXKZVmjfHxOXg7AiKomVSCXJLFoUgmZ9PLrBoFUsfLNq2lnT02xyzO8SeO6_JMVTtpkMUpoUg_1AyDctA5f8abG0ZIuaNAUivL6zCeS4_ZTcyN7IHV4oxPp6Q,,&typo=1&ancr_add=1
http://www.telfordcollege.ac.uk/
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Wellington Campus 

Telford College Taster Invite – 29th January 2025 

  

We would like to invite Year 11’s to take part in our next Telford College Taster event, 

taking place on Wednesday 29th January 2025, 5-6pm. 

This is a chance for school leavers and parents/carers to visit the Wellington Campus and 

get a real feel for college life. The taster event is aimed at Yr 11’s only. 

Each pupil will have a short lesson in their chosen subject, to give them a feel for what the 

subject area is really like. 

Students are escorted in groups to their lesson and complimentary hot drinks are provided 

for parents/carers if they wish to stay and wait on campus in the Rendezvous café area. 
  

How to book on. 

Bookings can be made via this link: https://forms.office.com/e/iNih99vxw7 

 

Shrewsbury Town Football College & University  

 

 

https://www.stfccollegeanduniversity.co.uk 

01743 289177 EXT 8 - Recruitment@foundationstfc.co.uk 

Shrewsbury Town Football Club (Media Suite), Oteley Road, Shrewsbury, SY2 6ST 

Level 2 & 3 Courses in Sport, Physical Activity, Coaching and Business 

Monday 27th January, 7.00pm - 8.00pm 

 

 

South Staffordshire College (Rodbaston Campus) 

 

01785 712209 

joanna.simms@southstaffs.ac.uk  

karen.burley@southstaffs.ac.uk  

www.southstaffs.ac.uk 

Saturday 18th January 25 – 10.00a.m - 1.00p.m 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fforms.office.com%2fe%2fiNih99vxw7&c=E,1,yRJOHAi34uE1kPOOX7SiWCKJ8NGD-F9JyBEFnB3ws2oTijbuQSASVgm_QJOT4Wc_cRBBIJop9h4niEyoS5mfNLXpSC0X0ot4nmKeLmtdsmkD2ezAf500&typo=1&ancr_add=1
https://www.stfccollegeanduniversity.co.uk/
mailto:Recruitment@foundationstfc.co.uk
mailto:joanna.simms@southstaffs.ac.uk
mailto:karen.burley@southstaffs.ac.uk
http://www.southstaffs.ac.uk/


20 
 

 

 

Wolverhampton College 

 

01902 836000 

www.wolvcoll.ac.uk  

Saturday 11 January 2025 – 10.00a.m. - 2.00p.m. 

For taster sessions please book/organise through Danielle Jones.  JonesD@wolvcoll.ac.uk   

 

 

 

  
 

 

            

  o  o   e p o e   ee   ro          o     p  
      g    d  o     po ke   
      o   e   ee     po ke   or  e  g   ed       e  o      ed
       e e d o    e d   

  epe   o e der        eed  o    d     o re ep o       e
 eg     g o    e d   

     o   eed  o   e  o r p o e  o  o       o e   e   o   eed  o
go  o  o r T  or   e d o   e r or  r     d e   

 P e  e   k  o r p re     o   o  o       o       e d               
  por      e   ge r  g re ep o  

http://www.wolvcoll.ac.uk/
mailto:JonesD@wolvcoll.ac.uk


21 
  



22 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



23 
 

 
 



24 
 

 


